## Department of Economic And Community Development

## Local Government Planning Advisory Committee

Local Planning Assistance Office William Snodgrass/Tennessee Tower Bldg. 312 8<sup>th</sup> Ave., N., 10<sup>th</sup> Fl. Nashiville, Tennessee 37243 615-741-2211 Fax 615-741-5070 JUL 2

CB CB

June 27, 2001

The Honorable Ken Yager Roane County Executive P.O. Box 643 Kingston, Tennessee 37763-0643

Dear Mr. Yager:

The Local Government Planning Advisory Committee has found the Roane County Alliance to be "similarly sufficient" to serve as the Roane County Joint Economic and Community Development Board under the provisions of T.C.A. 6-58-114. Their approval was granted on June 27, 2001 becoming effective immediately. This correspondence may serve as certification for future state grant and loan applications.

Please contact Don Waller of the Local Planning Assistance Office if you have any questions regarding the approval of your request.

Sincerely,

Tom Stiner

Chairman

Copy:

The Honorable Dianne McKeethan Mayor of the City of Kingston The Honorable Jerry W. Davis Mayor of the City of Harriman The Honorable Keith Farmer Mayor of the City of Midtown The Honorable Ed Kelly

Mayor of the City of Oliver Springs

The Honorable Mike Miller
Mayor of the City of Rockwood

TS/dh